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      Beginning in 2010, by Presidential Proclamation from President Obama, each January has
been designated National Slavery and Human Trafficking Prevention Month. Human
Trafficking Awareness Month was implemented to raise awareness among Americans
specifically because most Americans think human trafficking only happens in other countries.
Human trafficking happen all across the United States. 
      Human trafficking is wildly lucrative and is growing at an alarming rate. Between January
2008 and June 2010, the FBI investigated over 2,500 suspected incidents of human trafficking
in the U.S. According to Homeland Security Investigations (HSI), in fiscal year 2019, the U.S.
reported over 420 victims of human trafficking. The International Labour Organization
estimates that over 40 million people are victims of human trafficking, 71% being women
and young girls.  
      Given the underground nature of trafficking, the consequences of trafficking are hidden
and difficult to see. Trafficked persons often have limited access to basic necessities
such as safety, food, sleep, hygiene, and medical care. All victims of trafficking are
typically subject to physical, psychological, and social impacts. In addition, victims may be
exposed to serious health risks, such as HIV/AIDS, as well as serious mental health risks.
Anxiety, insecurity, fear, and trauma are all products of trafficking. Several studies indicate
high levels of Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) in former trafficked persons. Trafficking
can also lead to cognitive impairment, depression, and even suicide. 
      Since Congress first passed the Trafficking Victims Protection Act (TVPA) in 2000 the
United States has continued to build a better system of laws to combat
trafficking. Policies now address everything from victim protection to ensuring products
brought into the U.S. are not made with forced or child labor. 
    For more information visit the U.S. Department of Defense (DOD) website at  
https://dod.defense.gov/News/Special-Reports/0118_National-Slavery-Human-
Trafficking-Prevention-Month/.
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       The RICH Recovery Clinic has served 2,600 people
since opening it's doors in 2014! The RICH Recovery Clinic
has an on-site Pharmacy and provides services such as
basic and ongoing health screenings, chronic disease
monitoring and management, immunizations, peer
support/health care navigation, Office-Based Opioid
Treatment (OBOT) program, as well as a Person-Centered
and Trauma Informed Care approach. In 2020 the RICH
Recovery Clinic looks forward to expanding the clinic
to offer services to children and the community.  Also
the RICH Recovery Clinic is designated as a Certified
Community Behavioral Health Clinic (CCBHC).
        If you or your client is interested in learning
more about the RICH Recovery Clinic, contact Care
Coordinator, Sara Hilleary, at ext 4201. Also the RICH
Recovery Clinic is open Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday
8:30 am to 5:00 pm and Wednesday 8:30 am to 8:00 pm.
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